SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:  
Mayor and Deputy Mayor of Sandy Town Council


Chairman and Vice-Chairman of Planning, Parks and Open
Spaces Committee


All Members of Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee

There will be a Meeting of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee to be held on Monday 19th April 2010 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.

14th April 2010






       Jonathan Whitehurst










Deputy Town Clerk     
AGENDA
1.  
Apologies
2.  
To Receive Statutory Declarations of Interests from Members 

(a)  Prejudicial interests.

(b)  Personal interests.
3.   Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council











(Any plans received for comment by Sandy Town Council will be on display in the Committee Room from 7.15 p.m. onwards and Members are requested to view these prior to this item).
(See List Attached)
 4.
To approve the Minutes of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee Meeting held on Monday 15th March 2010.
To sign the Minutes of the Meeting of the Monday 15th March 2010 and as approved/amended and adopted by Full Council Meeting held on Monday 12th April 2010.  (Previously circulated)
5.
Verbal report from any local member who attended Development Control Committee on any matters affecting Sandy
6.
Request from Sandy Football Club
To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).



7.
Memorial Bench
To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).


8.
Football Tournament
To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).



9.
Goldfinch Drive

To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).

10.
Press Release
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM CENTRAL BEDFORDSHIRE COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	CENTRAL BEDS NOTIFIED
	CENTRAL BEDS DECISION

	12/04/10

31/10
	TPO/10/00090

Cavan Power

Banks Lodge Management Co

44 Boddington Gardens

Bigglewade

SG18 0PJ
	Tree Preservation Order to prune the eight Silver Birch trees extending over the gardens of 35 St Neots Road, 5,6,7 Banks Drive, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 35 St Neots Road, 5,6,7 Banks Drive, Sandy notified.
	
	PP&OS

19/04/10
	

	12/04/10

32/10
	TCA/10/00089

Mrs J Partridge

3b Laburnum Road

Sandy

SG19 1HG
	Tree in Conservation Area: fell one Birch tree close to front driveway at 3b Laburnum Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours Laburnum Lower School & 3 Laburnum Road, Sandy notified.
	
	PP&OS

19/04/10
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	


SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE – 19.04.09

Deputy Clerk’s Report

6.
Request from Sandy Football Club

A letter has been received from Sandy Football Club requesting approval to run an adult 5-a-side football competition at Bedford Road Recreation Ground on Sunday 20th June 2010. (Copy of letter attached) The competition would involve 20 teams and commence at about 10am through to 3pm. Members may recall they approved the 2009 competition
(Members are requested to decide on whether they give permission for the tournament to be staged on Sunday 20th June 2010 at Bedford Road Recreation Ground and if they would like to put on any conditions)
7.
Memorial Bench

A letter has been received from Mr Halliday, a resident of Sandy for permission to install an additional bench in Sandy Cemetery. (Copy of letter attached) Mr Halliday has made this request as he would like a commemorative bench in memory of his wife, who has recently died. The bench Mr Halliday would like to purchase is hardwood, 5ft in length and he has suggested that the bench is installed in the border along Stratford Road directly opposite the plot he has purchased K012. 

Members may recall that the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee gave permission for an additional bench to be installed in September 2009 with a number of conditions. These included the bench needs to be strong enough to withstand wear and tear of public use, that the Council reserve the right to remove the bench if it becomes unserviceable and that the bench is inspected before it is installed.

(Members are requested to decide on whether to give permission for an additional bench to be installed within Sandy Cemetery)
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE – 19.04.09

Deputy Clerk’s Report

8.
Football Tournament

Sandy Colts FC and Sandy Colts (Girls) FC have emailed to request permission to hold a football tournament at Sunderland Road Recreation Ground (Copy of email attached). They would like to hold a football tournament on Saturday 4th and Sunday 5th September 2010 and utilize all existing pitches. They would bring on site a refreshment caravan, burger stall, ice cream van, tent for first aid / registration and the vehicles to supply equipment. They would also need use of the toilets in the Jenkins Pavilion, and need access to a water supply.

(Members are requested to decide on whether they give permission for the tournament to be staged on 4th and 5th September 2010 at Sunderland Road Recreation Ground and if they would like to put on any conditions) 
9.
Goldfinch Drive

Members may recall that at the Planning Parks and Open Spaces meeting on the 15th March 2010 that the Committee discussed a Planning Application for the removal of the play area from Goldfinch Drive. Members were concerned to hear of the anti-social behaviour and other problems associated with the play area. It was agreed to ask for a meeting with Central Bedfordshire Council officers and Members to discuss the issues surrounding the site. It has not been possible to arrange a meeting and the application is being considered at the meeting of Development Management (Planning) on Wednesday 28th April 2010 when it is recommended for approval (removal of the play equipment). 
The Sustainable Communities section of Central Bedfordshire Council carried out a consultation of all the residents in the immediate vicinity of the play area in Goldfinch Drive. Sally Wileman, Service Development Manager Sustainable Communities, Central Bedfordshire Council has provided information, a copy of the consultation and consultation comments.
(Members are requested to consider their view to the application and whether the Town Council should send a representative to speak on their behalf.) [image: image1][image: image2][image: image3]
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